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QUINQ
Reunion October 20–21, 2006
Carol Bearden Henderson, Quinq
Chair

Joe Thompson, BA’41, of Nashville 
is author of Tiger Joe: A Photographic 
Diary of a World War II Aerial Reconnais-
sance Pilot (Eveready Press). As a senior
at Vanderbilt, he was photographic editor
of the Commodore yearbook. Not only
did he have an eye for composition and
recordable moments, but he also kept 
detailed logbooks of all the shots and
carefully preserved the negatives. He is
still employed by Northwestern Mutual
Life Insurance Co. Robert M.Mitchum,
BA’50, MS’51, has received the Sidney
Powers Memorial Award, the highest
honor bestowed by the American Associ-
ation of Petroleum Geologists. He is rec-
ognized as a pioneer in developing the
disciplines of sequence and seismic
stratigraphy. Eva Touster, PhD’51, pro-
fessor of English, emerita, has had a book
of her poetry published, The Wind, the
Rose, and the Stone. Gerald E.Stone,
BA’54, MD’57, and his wife, Lois Greene
Stone, celebrated their 50th wedding 

anniversary June 10, 2006. Mrs. Stone’s
wedding gown and hoop are part of the
permanent collection at the Strong Mu-
seum in Rochester, N.Y., and her lace
wedding gloves are displayed in the
Smithsonian Institution along with per-
sonal photos and memorabilia. Their
honeymoon photos have been on exhibit
at the Eastman House and the Museum
of Photographic Arts in San Diego. Dr.
Stone was a pioneer in the use of
hemodialysis/artificial kidney to treat
people with chronic kidney disease. A 
renal-medical needle he used for kidney
biopsies also is housed in the Smithson-
ian. The couple lives in Pittsford, N.Y.,
and has three children and 13 grandchil-
dren, the eldest of whom, David F. Clay,
is a pre-med junior at Vanderbilt.

’56
50th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Karin Dale Coble and Lou Todd, Class
Chairs

’57James J.“Judge” Griffin,
BE, received the 2005
Entrepreneur of the Year
Award at the Emory Uni-

versity Goizueta Business School alumni
dinner for outstanding entrepreneurial
achievements in business. He earned the
M.B.A. degree at Emory in 1962.

’58Samuel L.Vance, BE,
of Huntsville, Ala.,
announces the birth of
his first granddaughter,

Samantha Ann Vance, on April 4, 2006,
in Birmingham, Ala.

’61
45th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Nancy Crockett Butcher and Robin
Beard, Class Chairs

N ’63Wendell “Sonny” Rawls
Jr., BA, a Pulitzer Prize-
winning investigative
journalist, has been

named managing director of the Cen-
ter for Public Integrity in Washington,
D.C. He continues to serve as director
of the International Consortium of
Investigative Journalists.

’64Kathy Atkisson, BA,
has published a book
under her professional
(maiden) name, Kathy

Sawyer, The Rock from Mars: A Detective
Story on Two Planets (Random House).
View her Web site at kathysawyer.com.
Lon Zimmerman, BA, has been elected
to the board of trustees of KETC-Chan-
nel 9, the community-owned PBS sta-
tion in St. Louis. He also serves as a
member of the board of directors for
the St. Louis Society of Association
Executives and the American Marketing
Association, St. Louis Chapter.

’65Lynn Shapiro Alpern,
BA, was honored last
April as one of 12
Atlantans who best rep-

resent the spirit of the Celebrate Life
Foundation of Atlanta (service for sen-

iors), approaching life after 55 with
enthusiasm, humor and an adventurous
spirit.“As long as it doesn’t involve a
bungee cord,” she writes. In addition, she
notes that the first of her seven books,
Oh Lord, I Sound Just Like Mama, cele-
brates its 20th anniversary in print this
year.“[It’s] a tortoise of a bestseller!”

’66
40th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Tony Johnston, Class Chair

Alan Cannon, BE, writes that he has
worked in engineering and construc-
tion for 34 years and is now a principal
process engineer with BE&K
Engineering Co. in Birmingham, Ala.
He has been married 35 years, has four
children, three grandchildren, a step-
grandchild and holds a second-degree
senior black belt in Taekwondo-style
karate. Gary Reichard, MA, has been
appointed executive vice chancellor and
chief academic officer of California
State University by the SCU Board of
Trustees. He previously served as
provost and senior vice president for

academic affairs at California State
University, Long Beach.

’67 James H. Cheek III,
JD, an attorney with
the Nashville law firm
of Bass Berry & Sims,

has been named to the “Lawdragon
500,” a list of the best attorneys in the
nation. He is a member of the firm’s
corporate and securities practice area.

’68Walter F.“Jack” Pratt
Jr., BA, has been
named dean of the
University of South

Carolina School of Law. He previously
was executive associate dean at the
University of Notre Dame Law School.

’70Daniel Becton, BA,
writes that his daughter,
Danielle, is graduating
with a bachelor’s degree

from the University of Florida in
August and has been accepted into
Florida’s veterinary school. Robert
Llewellyn, dean of the college and vice
president of academic affairs at Rhodes
College in Memphis, Tenn., received
the college’s Distinguished Service
Medal during Commencement exercis-
es last May. The award recognizes “able
and selfless service to the college.”

’71
35th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Don Baltimore, Class Chair

B.Douglas Earthman, BE, has joined the
Memphis, Tenn., law firm of Glankler
Brown as a member, practicing in the
areas of real-estate law and transactional
work. James McReynolds, MDiv,
DDiv’72, minister of the First Christian
Church in Weeping Water, Neb., has
published two new books, Dancing with
Bipolar Bears and Passionate Joy (iUni-
verse.com). W.Michael Milom, JD, an
attorney with the Nashville law firm of
Bass Berry & Sims, has been named to

the “Lawdragon 500,” a list of the best
attorneys in the nation. He is a member
of the firm’s entertainment, intellectual
properties and technology practice areas.
Mickey Sullivan, BE, ME’79, of
Nashville has been named among the
Top Ten Public Works Leaders in North
America by the American Public Works
Association.

’72Thomas Baumann,BA,
announces the release 
of his third book, The
Akashic Light: Religion’s

Common Thread (A.R.E. Press under the
pen name T. Lee Baumann). His other
books include God at the Speed of Light:
The Melding of Science and Spirituality
and Window to God: A Physician’s Spiri-
tual Pilgrimage. His first book is credited
as being one of the inspirations for the
CBS television series Joan of Arcadia.
Shelley Cleveland Craig, BA, MA’73, has
been named pastor/head of staff with
Trinity Presbyterian Church in Topeka,
Kan. James J.H.Price, MA, PhD’77,
professor of religious studies at Lynch-
burg College, is the recipient of the 2006
T.A. Abbott Award for Faculty Excellence
given by the board of directors of higher
education and leadership ministries of
the Christian Church (Disciples of
Christ). He was recognized for inspiring
students toward excellence, belief in edu-
cating the whole person, continued
scholarly growth and personal faith.
Henry J.Swedlaw, BA, has been named
senior vice president and head of the pri-
vate banking group with Regions Bank
in the Broward and Palm Beach, Fla.,
markets.

’73Byron Bangert, MDiv,
DMin, has had a book
published, Consenting to
God and Nature: Toward

a Theocentric, Naturalistic, Theological
Ethic (Pickwick Publications). He is a
research associate at the Poynter Center
for the Study of Ethics and American
Institutions at Indiana University,
Bloomington, and is an ordained min-
ister in the Presbyterian Church (USA).
Barbara Bennett, BA, JD’83, has been
selected as one of the top life sciences
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Wendell ‘Sonny’ Rawls Jr., BA’63, a Pulitzer Prize-winning journalist, has been named managing director of the Center for Public Integrity.“
TheClasses “

Archivists in the
Special Collections
Department of

Vanderbilt’s Jean and
Alexander Heard Library are

conducting interviews for “Vandy Goes to War,” an oral history
project about Vanderbilt campus life during World War II. They
are interested in interviewing:
• Men and women who were enrolled as undergraduates at

Peabody and Vanderbilt;
• Men who were stationed in the area and did training at

Vanderbilt while serving in the military;
• Men who came back to Vanderbilt or Peabody following the

war using the GI Bill; and  
• Wives who lived on campus during this energized period of

post-war growth.
If you are interested in participating, please call 615/322-2807
or e-mail kathleen.i.smith@vanderbilt.edu. Archivists are parti-
cularly interested in interviewing alumni who return to campus
Oct. 20–21 for Reunion/Homecoming.

Were You 
Here During

World 
War II?

Were You 
Here During

World 
War II?

 



After more than 20 years of consulting
engineering experience, she is the chief
water regulator for the state of Georgia.

’84Robert F. Brese, BE,
has retired from the
U.S. Navy with the rank
of commander. In

March 2006 he was sworn in as a mem-
ber of the federal government’s Senior
Executive Service and now serves as
director of security oversight for the
National Nuclear Security Administra-
tion within the Department of Energy.
Jeffrey Cares, BA’84, CEO of Alidade
Inc., has been named to the Harvard
Business Review’s 2006 list of Best
Breakthrough Ideas for his investiga-
tions in network warfare, in which the
military uses information technology to
physically disperse their vehicles for
protection and to concentrate firepower
against traditional massed forces. A vet-
eran of the Gulf War, he is a command-
er in the Navy Reserves and is author of
Distributed Operations: The Fundamen-
tals of Network Centric Warfare. He and
his wife, Betty, live in Newport, R.I.,
with their two young children.

’85Eric A.Kidwell, MLS, has
been appointed program
coordinator for core cur-
riculum at Huntingdon

College in Montgomery, Ala., where he
maintains his regular duties as director of
the library. Gregory Lum, MLS, has been
appointed by the American Library Asso-
ciation to the 2007 Best Books for Young
Adults Selection Committee. He current-
ly serves as librarian at Jesuit High School
in Portland, Ore. Larry Marquardt, MLS,
recently completed his 18th year as
library director at Des Moines Universi-
ty’s Osteopathic Medical Center. He and
his wife have two children, Michael, a stu-
dent at Luther College in Decorah, Iowa,
and Kevin, a student at Dowling Catholic
High School. His wife, Mary, is a project
manager with Wells Fargo Financial.
Larry writes that he “would enjoy hearing
from other Library School grads in Iowa
or adjacent states.”Gerard O’Sullivan,
MA, has been named vice president for
academic affairs at Neumann College in
Aston, Pa. He previously served nine
years as dean of arts and science at Feli-
cian College in New Jersey. He and his
wife have two sons.

’86
20th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Cathy Stewart Brown, Class Chair

Michael T. Beckham, BA, an internist
practicing at Summit Medical Center in
Nashville, has been elected a fellow of
the American College of Physicians, the
society of internists. The distinction
recognizes achievements in internal
medicine, the specialty of adult medical
care. Brian J. McKiernan, BE, has been
selected for promotion to colonel in the
U.S. Army and was one of seven field
artillery officers selected to command a
brigade. He will assume command after
completion of courses at the U.S. Army
War College.

’87Albert Bates Jr., JD,
MBA, is an attorney
with Reed Smith LLP in
Pittsburgh and was

named one of Pennsylvania’s Super
Lawyers for 2005. Terrance Dillon, BA,

has been named manager of licensure
and certification with Kindred Health-
care in Louisville, Ky. James Holmes,
BA, is author of a new book, Theodore
Roosevelt and World Order: Police Power
in International Relations (Potomac
Books). He is a former navy officer and
veteran of Desert Storm and currently
is a research associate at the University
of Georgia’s Center for International
Trade and Security in the School of
Public and International Affairs. Gail
Stenstad, MA, PhD’88, is author of
Transformations: Thinking After Hei-
degger (University of Wisconsin Press).
She is a professor and chair of the
department of philosophy and human-
ities at East Tennessee State University
in Johnson City.

’88Laura J. Gerdes, BA,
has joined the St. Louis
law firm of Danna
McKitrick as a litigation

associate, focusing on tort, employment,
insurance, municipal and health-care
law. Wayne Guttry, BE, and Beth Guttry
announce the birth of Samuel Miles
“Sams” Guttry on June 21, 2005. They
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lawyers in Washington, D.C., by Legal
Times. She is an attorney with Hogan &
Harston. Helen Johnson Morris, BA,
married H.E. Crow in Atlanta on
March 18, 2006.

’74Lynn D.Anderholm, BS,
MA’78, writes, “Hello
’Dores. After a 13-year
battle with Parkinson’s

disease and dystonia, I have undergone
deep brain stimulation surgery at Johns
Hopkins. The surgery has given me
back my life. If any ’Dore or a family
member is contemplating this surgery
and would like to ask questions, no
holds barred, please contact me.”

’76
30th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Jim Littlejohn, Class Chair

Gertrude M. Novicki, JD, sends an
update. She has five children (ages 25,
23, 21, 21 and 17), a new job (three years
ago), and a new marriage (eight years
ago). She retired from 25 years as a pros-
ecutor and is executive director of a child
advocacy center for sexually abused chil-
dren in Miami. Patricia A. Rogers, BA, is
one of five faculty physicians at the
University of Texas Medical Branch at
Galveston to receive the inaugural
Excellence in Clinical Teaching Award
for exceptional skill in teaching the art of
compassionate patient care to medical
students in actual clinical settings.

’78Rich Lussky, BS,
received the master’s
degree in public health
in maternal and child

health from the University of Minneso-
ta’s School of Public Health last May.
He also was elected to Delta Omega,
the national honorary public health
society. He continues a full-time aca-
demic role as co-medical director of the
Newborn Intensive Care Unit at Hen-
nepin County (Minn.) Medical Center.

’79James T.Lee, BA, mar-
ried Judith Williamson
on Nov. 12, 2005, in Flo-
rence, S.C., where they

live. He has three children from a previ-
ous marriage: Hannah, 18; Laura, 15;
and Eleanor, 9. Nancy Pellegrino, BA,
has been promoted by Mellon Financial
Corp. to regional president for the state
of Washington for its private wealth

management group, responsible for
leading the group’s sales and portfolio-
management efforts across the Pacific
Northwest. She also oversees Mellon’s
private banking services. Leigh Walton,
JD, an attorney with the Nashville law
firm of Bass Berry & Sims, has been
named to the “Lawdragon 500,” a list of
the best attorneys in the nation. She con-
centrates her practice in corporate, secu-
rities and health-care law matters.

’80Jay Coogan, BA, has
joined the Philadelphia
law office of Duane
Morris LLP as a part-

ner in the corporate practice group. W.
Scott Parrish, BS, has joined Battle
Ground Academy in Franklin, Tenn., as
vice president of advancement. Mark E.
Wheeler, BS, received an M.B.A. degree
(with honors) in international business
from the Helsinki School of Economics
in Helsinki, Finland, last May. The pro-
gram included an additional exchange
semester at the Warrington College of
Business, University of Florida.

’81
25th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Shelley Long Cammack, Class Chair

’82Stephen W. Leslie, BS, a
commander in the U.S.
Navy, earned the M.A.
degree in national secu-

rity and strategic studies from the Naval
War College in Newport, R.I. His next
duty assignment will be with the Pacific
Fleet in Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, as a liai-
son officer for the Naval Warfare Devel-
opment Command. Elizabeth Musser,
BA, is author of The Dwelling Place
(Bethany House), her fifth novel. She
lives in southern France with her hus-
band and two sons.

’83Karen L. Bice, MS,
works in paleoclimate
research and climate
modeling at Woods

Hole Oceanographic Institution. She
and a multinational team of scientists
studied three long columns of sediment
from the seafloor off Suriname. The
results of that study indicate that cur-
rent climate models underestimate
future ocean warming. Linda Danco
MacGregor, BE, is the watershed pro-
tection branch chief of the Georgia
Environmental Protection Division.

T H E C L A S S E S

Lynn D. Anderholm, BS’74, MA’78, writes, ‘After a 13-year battle   with Parkinson’s disease and dystonia, deep brain stimulation surgery has given me back my life.’“

Blowing the Whistle
Alice M. Peterson and her company’s counselors have heard
it all: accounting fraud, abuse or intimidation of employees,
safety violations, sexual harassment, theft of company prop-
erty, discrimination, environmental noncompliance, and lying
to employees, customers, vendors or the public. And that’s an
abbreviated list.

Peterson is president of Syrus Global, an ethics and com-
pliance solutions firm whose flagship service is Listen Up, a
whistle-blower hotline system. “I was just amazed how great
companies could have gone off track so badly and so quickly,”
she says, explaining why she launched her company in 2002.

Syrus Global offers “an anonymous and confidential way
for people to speak up about wrongdoing, about sensitive
issues, about critical suggestions they would never put on the
table in open dialogue.”

Corporate America has suffered a body blow to its repu-
tation with scandals early in this decade, but “this didn’t hap-
pen overnight,” Peterson says. “They started out with little
things and, like a snowball, picked up more and more as they
kept rolling along.”

Submitters may contact Listen Up via phone, fax, mail or
Web (www.listenupgroup.com). They reach counselors with
master’s degrees who are trained to promote open dialogue.
“We go over the top in terms of protecting confidentiality,”
Peterson says.

Alice Peterson,
MBA’81

“

DANIEL DUBOIS
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’93Corinne Miller Adams,
BA, is married to Jordan
Adams, an on-air guest
for Home Shopping

Network and other shopping channels.
Corinne is asset management advisor
and vice president with Family Wealth
Advisor. They live in Jupiter and St.
Petersburg, Fla. Laura Creekmore, BA,
writes that she welcomed Jacob Coleman
Creekmore into her family March 12,
2006. The family lives in Nashville. Mary
Boylin Fowler, BS, and Chad Fowler,
BE’94, report the birth of their second
child, Macon Elizabeth, Aug. 30, 2005.
They live in Richmond, Va. Amy
Lehman Garlove, BA, and her husband,
Lee, announce the birth of a son, Addi-
son Hays, born Jan. 25, 2006, joining his
sister, Emory Collins. The family lives in
Louisville, Ky., where Amy is completing
her residency in pediatrics. John A.
Haney, BS, and Hays Thompson Haney,
BA’94, announce the birth of William
Thompson on Jan. 18, 2006. They live in
Dallas. Ashley LaRoche Heeren, BS, and
Jeff Heeren announce the birth of a son,
Simon Bennett Heeren, Dec. 7, 2005,
joining brother Archer. They live in
Nashville. Jennifer Lambeth Hinds, BA,
and William Lyle Hinds III announce the
birth of twin daughters, Sarah Douglas
Hinds and Josephine Harris Hinds. They
live in Nashville. Ann Hart Wotton
Hunter, BA, announces the birth of her
third child, Elizabeth “Lizzie” Josephine
Hunter, Nov. 25, 2005. The Hunters live
in Atlanta. Allison Maas, BA, and Brad
Guyton, BS, were married Oct. 25, 2005,
in Beaver Creek, Colo., two years minus
one day after they reconnected at their
2003 Vanderbilt 10th Reunion class
party. Bill Miller, BA, has won the state
race for president-elect of the Texas
Young Lawyers Association. He practices
law in Texarkana, Texas, in the firm of
Greer McCasland & Miller. He and his
wife, Jessica Len Johnson, BA, have
three children, Davis, Austin and Mason.
Jennifer Eikenmeyer Murasky, BS,
MBA’94, and her husband, Andrew,
announce the birth of David Andrew on
Jan. 17, 2006. They live in Lafayette,
Calif. Sheryl Rogers, BS, and Todd
Rogers, BS’90, announce the birth of
their first child, Winston Earl Rogers, on
Dec. 19, 2005. They live in Nashville.
Diana Prunty Ruzicka, MSN, was pro-
moted to colonel in the U.S. Army in
August 2005 and, in October, took com-
mand of the U.S. Army Health Clinic
serving the European Command, Special
Operations Command Europe, and
other units out of Stuttgart, Germany. In
the summer of 2006, she and her family

moved to Colorado where she is the
chief nurse of Evans Army Community
Hospital at Fort Carson.“Army life has
been good,” she writes.“It is good taking
care of soldiers, airmen, marines, their
families and many others.” Matt Speltz,
BA, and his wife, Abby, announce the
birth of their first child, Eva Rose Speltz,
March 21, 2006. They live in Manhattan,
N.Y. Eric Van De Water, BA, has been
named a partner in the firm of Pursley
Lowery Meeks in Atlanta. Elyse Marie
Wilson, BS, married Robert Glenn Lesley
Jr. on April 22, 2006. They live in Char-
lotte, N.C., where she is a senior vice
president with Wachovia Bank.

’94Jeremy Barnicle, BA, is
communications direc-
tor for Mercy Corps, an
international humani-

tarian agency. He has traveled worldwide
in his job as the agency’s storyteller, over-
seeing a team of six communications
professionals who work to help the pub-
lic better understand poverty, conflict
and humanitarian crises all over the
world. Amy Singleton Hammett, BA,
and Richard Austin Hammett announce
the birth of Natalie Kate Hammett on
Aug. 15, 2005. They live in Austin, Texas.
Hays Thompson Haney, BA, and John A.
Haney, BS’93, announce the birth of their
third child, William Thompson Haney,
Jan. 18, 2006, joining siblings Holly and
Jack. They reside in Dallas where John is
a director of finance for Benefitmail and
Hays is senior corporate counsel with
Affiliated Computer Services. Christo-
pher Hudson, BE, MD’98, and Christiana
Hudson announce the birth of George
Brooks Hudson on April 28, 2006. They
live in Albuquerque, N.M., where Chris is
a flight surgeon in the U.S. Air Force.
Zack McMillin, BA, writes that he has
moved from the sports section to the
metro section of the Memphis, Tenn.,
Commercial Appeal newspaper.“Leaving
Sports was not an easy decision,” he
writes,“but the more I sit in Metro, the
more it feels like the right one. … The
opportunity to practice the kind of jour-
nalism I most enjoy is really exciting for
me.” Renee M.H.Yuen, BA, JD’97, has
been promoted to director-senior coun-
sel for Walt Disney World Co., for which
she has worked since 2004.

’95Leslie Oak Alain, BA,
and Francois Alain
announce the birth of
Graham Philippe on

April 24, 2006, joining sister Madeleine.
Ingrid Lang Beede, BS, and David
Newell Beede Jr. announce the birth of

Jessica Brooke on Feb. 22, 2006, joining
brother Garrett Fiske, 3. They live in
Tampa, Fla., where Ingrid teaches inter-
mediate special education at Gen.
Clarence Tinker Elementary School on
Macdill Air Force Base. Matthew F.
Block, BA, and Elizabeth Benchea
Block, BS’96, announce the birth of their
son, Thomas Ferdinand, Feb. 15, 2006.
They live in Thibodaux, La. Tracy L.
Delce, BE, is one of eight individuals to
be honored recently for outstanding
business achievements and community
service at the 22nd Annual Quest for
Success Awards in Dallas. She is president
and owner of TinMan Enterprises, a
metal fabrication company based in Fort
Worth, Texas. James Britton Gibson, BA,
has been elected partner in the St. Louis
law firm Blackwell Sanders Peper Martin.
Kristi Henzel, PhD, received the M.D.
degree from the University of Louisville
School of Medicine in May 2006. She was
matched to a residency in physical medi-
cine and rehabilitation at University of
Pittsburgh Medical Center in Pittsburgh.
Ameeta Lall, BE, married Christopher
Watkins on March 18, 2006, in Knoxville,
Tenn., where they live. Lisa Papp, JD,
writes that after 10 years of practicing

law, she has changed careers to become a
teacher. She starts this fall as a special-
education teacher with the Washington
Township Public School District in her
hometown of Robbinsville, N.J. She and
her husband, Thomas Stuart Walls, have
three children, including Caroline Eliza-
beth Walls, born May 2, 2006. Kira
Roberts, BA, and Jeremy Roberts, BA,
MBA’00, announce the birth of Charles
Thomas Roberts on May 8, 2006, joining
brother Jack. Megan Peteet Roen, BA,
married McLain Jay Forman II in Octo-
ber 2005. The couple lives in New
Orleans where she is the pastry chef at
Bayona restaurant and he is manager of
corporate publications at JRL Enterpris-
es. Casey Craven Russell, BS, and Hyde
Russell announce the birth of Matthew
McKinney Russell on Dec. 24, 2005. They
live in Chicago. Christopher Schwenk,
BS, and Angela J. Schwenk report the
birth of Owen Cole Schwenk on May 27,
2005. They live in Bluffton, S.C. Tom
Shumate, BA, has become a shareholder
in the Nashville law firm of Evans Jones
& Reynolds. He also was invited to join
the Harry Phillips American Inn of
Court. Stephen Skelton, BS’95, is author
of a new book, The Gospel According to
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live in Appleton, Wis. Meta Newhouse,
BA, of Denton, Texas, writes that she is
“now back in school again (at 40!),
working toward an M.F.A. in design
education with a minor in filmmaking.”
She also notes her success with student
films,“the most notable of which was
landing the ‘Best Short Documentary’ at
the Austin Film Festival in October.”
Mehmed Ozkan, MS, PhD’91, has
become a full professor at Bogazici Uni-
versity, Biomedical Engineering Institute
in Istanbul, Turkey.

’89Shannon Davis Block-
er, BS, and W. Charles
Blocker Jr., announce
the birth of Mark

Willoughby Blocker on Dec. 17, 2005,
joining sister Catherine, 5. They live in
Bangkok, Thailand. Barry Booker, BA,
MBA’97, has joined Wells Fargo Com-
mercial Banking Group in Nashville as
vice president and relationship manag-
er focusing on middle-market banking
and commercial client relationships in
Tennessee, Kentucky, Mississippi and
Alabama. Scott Carey, BA, a share-
holder with the Nashville law firm of
Baker Donelson Bearman Caldwell &
Berkowitz, has been named general
counsel of the Tennessee Republican
Party.

’90Patricia A. McLean,
BA, has been elected
partner in the Tampa,
Fla., law office of

Phelps Dunbar. She practices in the
areas of insurance coverage and com-
mercial litigation. Nick Sieveking, BA,
and his wife, Elizabeth, announce the
birth of a child. They live in Nashville.
Russell H.Walker, BA, was promoted
to assistant managing editor for nation
and world news at washingtonpost.com
in September 2005. J. Kent Waltman,
BA, has joined Birmingham, Ala.-based
Collateral Mortgage Capital’s senior
management team as director of agency
lending. Richard Wells, BA, and
Stephanie Wells announce the birth of
Matthew William on March 4, 2006.
They live in Atlanta. Jennifer Tinnes
Zelmanski, BE, and Timothy David
Zelmanski report the birth of Zoie
Katharine Zelmanski on May 8, 2002.
The year 2002 was a busy one for Jen-
nifer, as she also received an M.B.A.
degree from the University of Michi-
gan, Ann Arbor, graduating with high
distinction.

’91
15th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Parker Griffith, Class Chair

Elizabeth Fuller, MEd, has joined
LBMC Employment Partners, a human-
resources outsourcing solutions firm, as
a human resources outsourcing special-
ist. Christine Bedingfield Kraeuter, BS,
and Robert Scot Kraeuter, BA’92,
announce the birth of Robert Lincoln
August Kraeuter on March 10, 2006.
They live in Savannah, Ga. Sheila
Lachs, BA, married Scott Westfahl on
Oct. 22, 2005, in Nashville. They live in
Boston. Beth Vessel, BA, and Michael
Vessel announce the birth of a daughter
in January 2006. They live in Brent-
wood, Tenn. Richard M.Wells, BA, has
been named a partner in KPMG, an
Atlanta audit, tax and advisory firm.

’92 Britt Autry, BE, and
Lisa Autry announce
the birth of Coston
James Autry on Dec.

21, 2005. They live in Greenback, Tenn.
Jill Taggert Baltz, BS, and Chris Baltz,
BA, announce the birth of their daugh-
ter, Victoria Marie Baltz, Oct. 27, 2005.
They live in Brentwood, Tenn. Loraine
Gronberg Brown, BA, has been named
vice president, process management,
with Gerson Lehrman Group in Austin,
Texas. Elizabeth Frein, BS, and Jay
Frein, BA, announce the birth of Alice
Goodwin Frein on Feb. 3, 2006, joining
brother James. Steve Greene, BA, and
Shelton Greene announce the birth of
Cameron Greene on Feb. 23, 2006. They
live in Nashville. Tim Marshall, BE, and
his wife, Marianne, announce the birth
of their third child, Isabella Jane Anne
Marshall, Sept. 1, 2005, joining brother
Troy, 9, and sister Victoria, 4. Tim is a
major in the U.S. Army, deployed in Iraq
supporting Operation Iraqi Freedom.
When not deployed, he and his family
reside in Richmond Hill, Ga. Meaghan
Mundy Patterson, BS, MEd’95, and her
mother have started Singing Heart Press,
a company that combines words and
images as greeting cards and poetry
prints. She lives in Nashville with her
husband, Jeffrey Boyd Patterson, and
their son, Taggart Boyd Patterson, 4.
Trista Lindsay Tilley, BS, writes that her
primary employment is raising and edu-
cating her three children.“They’re bene-
fiting from my Peabody training in our
home school! Our lives are crazy and
busy and loads of fun.”

T H E C L A S S E S
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Fashion Forward
Here’s proof that fun-loving fraternity brothers not only
grow up, but can become wildly successful. Jay Furrow,
BA’95, tapped three of his Pi Kappa Alpha brothers—
Shane Whalen, BA’93; Marc Crossman, BA’94; and
Dustin Huffine, BS’96—to round out the management
team of Innovo Group. The former housemates are running
one of the hippest fashion companies around. Lindsay
Lohan, Jessica Simpson and Nicole Ritchie are just a few
of the thin, young, rich and famous who have been spotted
wearing the company’s flagship product, Joe’s Jeans.

Like any company, Innovo continues to evolve, and
Furrow now spends most of his time working with another
venture, an online teen portal called Varsity World.

“In most businesses it takes a long time to build up
trust, but the four of us already had it,” says Whalen,
Innovo Group’s vice president of corporate development.
“We speak the same language.” Last year the company’s
revenue passed the $100 million mark, proving once and
for all that people will pay hundreds of dollars for the per-
fect pair of jeans. But Whalen isn’t surprised by their suc-
cess. “Our business works because we really trust each
other. We know that each of us will get the job done.”

Allison Maas, BA’93, and Brad Guyton, BS’93, were married two years minus     one day after they reconnected at their Vanderbilt 10th Reunion.

“

REED HUTCHINSON



the World’s Greatest Superhero, which
“details the many metaphors between
Christ and Superman.” Brannon Snod-
grass Smith, BA, and Lathrop Smith, BS,
announce the birth of Lathrop Winches-
ter “Winn” Smith IV on May 4, 2006.
John Tartikoff, BA, has been named an
associate at the Philadelphia law firm of
Bazelon Less & Feldman, specializing in
the practice area of commercial litigation.

’96
10th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Beau Bethune, Class Chair

William J. Burgin, BE, and Elizabeth R.
Burgin announce the birth of William
Augustus Burgin on April 20, 2006. They
live in Columbus, Ga. Susan Huffstetler
Cox, BS, and Wade Cox announce the
birth of their daughter, Brooke
Catherine, on Sept. 16, 2005. They live 
in Dyersburg, Tenn. Matt Karshis, BA,
and Kyoko Iwahashi of Osaka, Japan,
announce the birth of Lena Iwahashi
Karshis on Dec. 27, 2005. They live in
Morristown, Tenn. Molly Martin
Markey, BS, and Clyde Markey report 
the birth of Audrey Harper Markey on
June 29, 2005, joining sister Zoey. Ellen
Sarah Maxwell, BA, has been named
office manager with Vardon Capital
Management in New York City. Francine
Pawelek Niemic, BA, and Michael
Niemic report the birth of Charles
Thomas Niemic on June 8, 2005. They
live in Chicago. Chris Peifer, BA, and
Shannon Watson Peifer, BS, announce
the birth of their second child,
Christopher Tice Peifer Jr., on Jan. 18,
2006. Kevin Poirot, BA, has been pro-
moted to vice president, pre-construc-
tion, with PWCampbell, a financial serv-
ices design/building firm in Pittsburgh.
John Otto Frederick Roehm III, BA,
and Julie Margaret Holliday Roehm
announce the birth of Graham Christian
Caspar Roehm on Dec. 15, 2005. They
live in San Francisco. Heather Donlan
Swartwood, BA, and Thayer Farrington
Swartwood, BA, report the birth of twin
sons, Augustus and Hamilton, May 27,
2005. They live in Cambridge, Mass.

’97 Learie M.Bain,
MEd’97, married Abebi
S. Davis on July 2, 2006.
She is the owner of Lea-

banos, a silk-screening and graphic arts
company in Pasadena, Calif. Drew Bow-
man, BS, and his wife, Holly Magiera,

announce the birth of their second
daughter, Caroline Rose Bowman, Nov.
6, 2005. They live in Kirkwood, Mo.
Reuben Bueno Jr., MD, has joined the
faculty at Southern Illinois University
School of Medicine as an assistant profes-
sor of plastic surgery. His practice
includes pediatric and general plastic sur-
gery. Myria Emma Dawn Carpenter, BS,
is among 535 applicants selected out of
5,000 to receive a Presidential Manage-
ment Fellowship for 2006. Matthew M.
Curley, JD, has been promoted to mem-
bership in the Nashville law firm of Bass
Berry & Sims in its litigation practice
area. Carol Amelang Dawson, BA, and
her husband, Laurence, report the birth
of Grace Aisling on Aug. 30, 2004. They
live in Nashville. Gargi Gajendragadkar
Gandhi, BS, MD’01, and Ashish Dinesh
Gandhi, BS’98, announce the birth of
Shaan Ashish Gandhi on Sept. 21, 2005.
They live in New York City. Andrew Graf,
JD, has been named a partner in the
Cincinnati law firm of Griffin-Fletcher,
focusing on real estate law. Tysha
Stephens Huber, BS, and Todd Christo-
pher Huber, MD’99, announce the birth
of Henry Stephens Huber on Aug. 10,
2005, joining brother William Crane.
They live in Nashville, and Todd is an
otolaryngologist for Vanderbilt Medical
Group in Franklin. Amanda Restifo
O’Brien, BA, has been named director of
marketing with The Booksmith Group in
Nashville. Lindsay Alexander Owen,
BMus, and A.Lee Owen III, BA’98,
announce the birth of their daughter,
Langley Davis Owen, Sept. 8, 2005. They
live in Greensboro, N.C., where Lee is the
assistant director of college relations at
Guilford College and Lindsay teaches pri-
vate piano and voice lessons in her stu-
dio. Keith Weseli, BS, and Kelly Weseli
announce the birth of Grace Elizabeth
Weseli on March 13, 2006. They live in
Fishers, Ind.

’98Victoria Ritsa Arsenis,
BS, married Constan-
tine Dimitriades on
Aug. 20, 2005, in Thas-

sos Island, Greece. They live in New
Orleans where she is a pediatrician and
he is a pediatric critical care physician.
Jessica Burke, BA, of Clinton, N.Y., was
awarded a Ph.D. from Princeton Univer-
sity in November 2005 and currently
teaches in the department of Hispanic
studies at Hamilton College. Heathie
Cox, BA, and Chip Cox, BS, announce the
birth of Ann Heatherington “Annie” on
March 15, 2006. They live in Nashville.
Amanda Ring Cunningham, BS, and Jef-
frey Jordan Cunningham announce the

birth of Jeffrey Jordan Cunningham Jr.
on Jan. 6, 2006. They live in Winston-
Salem, N.C. Ginger Dellenbaugh, BMus,
is a writer and singer with the band Wait-
still Baxter, located in Venice, Calif., and
Vienna, Austria. The band’s Web site is
www.waitstillbaxter.com. Jennifer Loren
DeSantis, BA, married Theodore Stanley
Kypreos on Jan. 15, 2006. They live in
West Palm Beach, Fla., where she is a real
estate attorney. Jacqueline LaPan
Edgerton, BA, and Colin Clark Edgerton
announce the birth of Caroline LaPan
Edgerton on Jan. 20, 2006. They live in
Washington, D.C. Brice Englert, BE, and
Philippa North Englert, BS, announce
the birth of Gillian Winnifred Englert on
July 22, 2005. They live in Austin, Texas.
Robert Copeland Filoon, BA, married
Amy Rowena Tufts on May 20, 2006, at
the Old Whaling Church in Edgartown,
Mass. He works in Boston as a financial
analyst with Bank of America. Danielle
Leigh Hicks, BA, married Chad Alan
Bishop on Oct. 15, 2005, in Asheville,
N.C. Vanderbilt alumni in attendance
included bridesmaid Kristen Marie
Rosenthal, BA; Sarah Elisabeth Plun-
kett, BA; and Amy Christine Paulsmeyer
Harfst, BS. Danielle works in marketing
for the Hanes brand after receiving an
M.B.A. from Wake Forest. Ellen Jane
Waltemate Hodge, BS, and Ray Hodge,
BS’99, announce the birth of their
daughter, Mae Elise Hodge, Jan. 26, 2006.
Amy Lynn Kelly, BS, married Paul
Thomas Golden on Jan. 28, 2006. She is 
a director of sales development in the
advertising sales group of AOL in New
York City. Andrea Taylor McKellar, JD,
has been promoted to membership in the
Nashville law firm of Bass Berry & Sims
in the firm’s litigation practice area.
Sarah Elisabeth Plunkett, BA, married
Christopher Martin on May 13, 2006, in
Dacula, Ga. They live in Braselton, Ga.
Brooke Reusch, BA, and Jason Reusch,
BA’99, announce the birth of a son,
Robert William Reusch, April 20, 2006.
They live in Nashville. Jennifer Leigh
Shapiro, BS, married Craig Handjian in
Newport Coast, Calif., Aug. 6, 2005.
Vanderbilt alumni in the bridal party
included matron of honor Bronwyn Hay
Beabeau, BS; bridesmaid Lisa Winches-
ter, BS; and reader Diana DaCunha
Landa, BS. Other Vandy alumni in atten-
dance included Lindsay Whiteway, BA;
Jeanne Russo, BA; Jennifer Salvado
Taylor, BA; Alix Rowley Mackey, BS’99;
Holly Gordon, BA; Becky Burgess, BS;
Camy Swafford, BA; Ellen Picanso, BA;
Megan West, BS’99; Lauren Lobrano,
BS’99; Rachel Cleaver, BS’99; Kristen
Bell Van Marcke, BS’99; Liz Parden

Jones, BS’99; and Jessica Downs Jones,
BS’99. Jenny works for Yahoo! Music in
Santa Monica, Calif. She and her hus-
band reside in Marina Del Rey. Andrew
Webster Warner, BS, and his wife, Sarah
Catherine Davis Warner, BS, are dividing
their time between Washington, D.C.,
and Asia this year. After earning an
M.B.A. degree from Georgia Tech, Andy
has been working with Google in Wash-
ington. Sarah was an associate director
with the fundraising consulting firm of
Coxe Curry & Associates before moving
to Washington.

’99Eric Bakewell, BA, has
designed a Web site
dedicated to his Aug.
26, 2006, marriage to

Melissa Addison: www.EricLovesMelis-
sa.com. Eric and Melissa are both attor-
neys in Los Angeles. He works with
Quinn Emanuel Urquhart Oliver &
Hedges, and she works with the firm of
Alschuler Grossman Stein & Kahan. Nina
Sanfilippo Collins, BS, and Kevin Collins
announce the birth of siblings Patrick
John Collins and Kathleen Shea Collins
on Oct. 28, 2005. They live in Gallatin,
Tenn. Jeff G.Gilbert, BS, has joined Fron-
tenac Bank in St. Charles, Mo., as vice
president of commercial lending. Grace
Huang, BMus, received a D.M.A. degree
in piano performance from the University
of Minnesota–Twin Cities in March 2005.
She currently is serving a one-year
appointment as assistant professor and
class piano coordinator at the University
of Georgia in Athens. Jacquelyn Pando
Keeper, BE, and Kyle Keeper announce
the birth of Isabel Alexis Keeper on Jan.
23, 2006. They live in Westerville, Ohio.
Katherine S.McClure, MEd, and C. Ben-
nett McClure II announce the birth of
Nelson Bennett McClure on Dec. 24,
2005. They live in Germantown, Md. Taib
I.Mohamad, BE, writes that he is current-
ly on study leave at Cranfield University,
UK, finishing his doctoral degree.“Fourth
child coming soon,” he writes. Jennifer
Ann O’Connor, MSN, married Rob Grady
Dixon on Oct. 15, 2005, in Mason, Ohio,
at Good Shepherd Catholic Church. They
live in Charlottesville, Va., where she is a
nurse practitioner and home-health
nurse with Martha Jefferson Hospital and
he is a physical therapist for UVA/Health-
south Rehabilitation Hospital.

’00Hannah Vaughan
Averitt, BS, has graduat-
ed from law school at
the University of Alaba-

ma and accepted an associate position
with Atkins & Associates in Atlanta.
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Andrew Beshear, BA, married Britainy
Colman on April 1, 2006, in Los Angeles.
Vanderbilt groomsmen included Ryan
Combs,BS; Eric Peterson, BA; Brian
Glyer, BS; and Jonathan Musser, BMus.
The couple lives in Louisville, Ky., where
Andrew is an attorney and Britainy
works in the office of the mayor. Michael
Edward Bowen, BA, MPH’05, MD’05,
married Lizza Connor on April 22, 2006,
in Nashville, where they live while
Michael finishes his residency in internal
medicine and pediatrics and Lizza pur-
sues a career in the music industry. Alice
Corey, BS, has been recruited by
Coty/Lancaster Group International to
manage U.S. public relations efforts for
the Marc Jacobs, Vera Wang and Ken-
neth Cole fragrances. Her husband,
Michael, is a principal engineer for
Hazen and Sawyer in New York City.
Zach Crockett, BMus, is pursuing a
Ph.D. degree as a graduate school fellow
at the University of Minnesota. Among
his many interests, he is a composer,
computer programmer and interdiscipli-
nary collaborator who “takes joy in all of
life, but especially in music, nature and
scholarship.” Gretchen Garland
Ledgard, BA, has been named president
of JobSyntax, a software engineering
recruiting and talent-consulting firm in
Redmond, Wash. Katherine Davis
Pauley, BE, married Michael Anthony
Barecchia on June 18, 2005, in Chesa-
peake City, Md. They live in Alexandria,
Va. Meredith Shuey, BS, has been
accepted to the Robert H. Smith School
of Business at the University of Mary-
land in a part-time program. She works
as director of development for a non-
profit company in Baltimore. Andrea
Bouchey Young, BA, has been named
president and CEO of the WNBA’s
Houston Comets.

’01
5th Reunion
October 20–21, 2006
Philip Head, Class Chair

Hillary J.Bean, BA, has joined the St.
Louis law firm of Armstrong Teasdale as
a member of the firm’s corporate servic-
es department, focusing on real estate
and business services. Roger Budd III,
BA, and Leslie Kennerly, BA, were mar-
ried Nov. 5, 2005, on Jekyll Island, Ga.
Members of the wedding party included
Tammy Cummings, BA’02; Leah Wise-
man, BA’02; Sarah Dash, BA’02; Aaron
Vandiver, BA; and Stephen Felker, BA.

Other Vandy grads in attendance includ-
ed Rusty Lay, BS’99; Sarah Milks, BA’02;
and Carrie Cannon Wessel, BS’98. The
couple lives in Valdosta, Ga., where he is
a real estate broker and she is an associ-
ate with the law firm of Young Thagard
Hoffman Smith & Lawrence. Nate
Doolittle, BE, has been promoted to sen-
ior designer with LandDesign, a civil
engineering and landscape architecture
company in Charlotte, N.C. Cabrini A.
LaRiviere, BA, received the M.D. degree
in June 2006 from Ross University
School of Medicine and is in residency in
general surgery at Louisiana State Uni-
versity–New Orleans. Courtney Dickens
Mankowski, BS, and Ken Mankowski
announce the birth of Patrick Sullivan
on Dec. 15, 2005. They live in Columbus,
Ohio. Sarah E.Seljeskog, BA, is the
newest deputy state’s attorney for the
Pennington County State’s Attorney
Office in Rapid City, S.D. Andrew Wade
Sloss, BE, married Casey Lucille Abbott
on April 14, 2006. They live in Nashville
where he is co-owner of ClimbNashville,
an indoor climbing gym, and she is a
registered nurse at Vanderbilt Medical
Center. Fred H.Smith, PhD, has been
awarded tenure and promoted to associ-
ate professor of economics at Davidson
College in North Carolina.

’02 Phillip K. Dillard, BS,
redeployed from Kan-
dahar, Afghanistan, in
time for his one-year

anniversary with his wife, Rebecca Lynn
McIntosh, BS’03, March 10, 2006.
Phillip is a captain in the army and
served 11 months in Afghanistan as part
of Task Force Bayonet with the 173rd
Airborne Brigade. He and Becky live in
Vicenza, Italy, an hour west of Venice.
They regularly get together with Vander-
bilt alumni Jared Purcell, BA; Andrew
Rouchka, BS’03; and Nathan Askwith,
BE, in the Alps for skiing and European
recreation. Julie Heinitsh, MEd, has
been named assistant vice chancellor for
development at the University of North
Carolina–Asheville. Nathan Monday,
BS, MBA’06, a data intern at Health
Forecasts in Nashville, won first place at
the 10th Annual International Opera-
tion Case Competition at the Tepper
School of Business at Carnegie Mellon
University. Paul Okner, BA, has been
named an associate at the New York City
law firm of Starr Associates, specializing
in commercial and residential real
estate. Meredith Ward, BS, is a member
of the Ladies Professional Golf Associa-
tion. Andrew S.Wilkins, BS, is a consult-
ant with Deloitte Consulting in Boston.
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“Victoria Ritsa Arsenis, BS’98, married Constantine Dimitriades     in Greece. They live in New Orleans where she is a pediatrician and he is a pediatric critical care physician.
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You’ll Love What 
We’ve Done with the Place
www.vanderbilt.edu/alumni

The Alumni Association is ramping up its Web presence 
to better connect alumni, parents and friends with each
other and with Vanderbilt. Check out the newly redesigned
home page, the “Chapters and Events” page, and individual

chapter pages. And
keep checking the 
site for even more
updated content.

Your comments are welcome as we work to be a valuable
resource for the Vanderbilt community.

Y’all Come Back
Make plans now to attend Homecoming and Reunion 
Oct. 20–21, 2006.

Classes celebrating their reunions this year are 1956,
1961, 1966, 1971, 1976, 1981, 1986, 1991, 1996 and
2001. And, of course, Vanderbilt Quinqs are always invited.

Last year more than 4,500 alumni and friends returned 
to campus. Come join the fun this October!

Coming This Fall
Watch for The Loop, a new 
calendar of exciting Vanderbilt
Chapter events in your area,
to be mailed to you this fall.
For more information visit www.vanderbilt.edu/alumni.

Don’t miss out: Many chapter activities are also publi-
cized through e-mail. Update your contact information,
including your e-mail address, on www.Dore2Dore.net,
or send your update to alumni@vanderbilt.edu.

{Alumni Association News}
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’03Camille Cook, BA, of
Mahtomedi, Minn., has
earned a master of divin-
ity degree from Princeton

Theological Seminary where she received
a graduate-study fellowship in the Parish
Pulpit Ministry and the Jagow Prize in
Homiletics and Speech. She will partici-
pate in the Parish Pulpit Ministry at the
University of Oxford in England. Brandi
Karasiewicz, BS, married Daniel Alford
on Jan. 29, 2005, in Orlando, Fla. They
live in Rapid City, S.D. Evan Mack,
BMus, is working on his D.M.A. degree
at the University of Cincinnati’s College
Conservatory of Music. He has played
piano with the Cincinnati Symphony
Chamber Players and the Cincinnati
Symphony Orchestra. Cheryl Nichols,
BS, has earned the J.D. degree from the
University of Arkansas–Fayetteville and
moved to Memphis, Tenn., to work at a
downtown law firm. Scott Overdyke,
BS, is one of six recipients of the inaugu-
ral John F. Kennedy Service Awards given
for “exemplary service and leadership in
fulfilling the Peace Corps’ mission.” He
organizes and implements an indigenous
coffee program in one of the most
impoverished communities in Panama.
Ronald R. Petroff, BA, of Chagrin Falls,
Ohio, earned a J.D. degree from Ohio
State University’s Moritz College of Law.

Matt Piser, BA, has been promoted to
senior actuarial associate with GEICO
Insurance in Washington, D.C. Kiah
Dennis Webster, BA, married Phillip
Webster on Aug. 21, 2004. They
announce the birth of Liam Anthony
Webster on Feb. 27, 2006. In addition,
she was ordained a deacon in the Episco-
pal Church (USA) on May 15, 2006, and
ordained a priest on June 24, 2006, in
Westerville, Ohio. She serves the Diocese
of Southern Ohio.

’04Michael Alan de Gen-
naro, JD, has joined the
Houston law firm of
Baker Botts. Emma

Fricke, BS, and Stephen Nelson, BA,
were married in the fall of 2005 in Gun-
tersville, Ala. They live in Massachusetts
where Emma is a special-education
teacher and Steve is a consultant for
acquisition with the State Department.
Kristin Goose, BA, of Louisville, Ky., has
been promoted to banking officer, inter-
nal auditor at Commonwealth Bank and
Trust Co. John Sands, BMus, has been
accepted into the Ph.D. program in
architecture history and theory at the
University of Pennsylvania. In his study
he will examine the enigmatic relation-
ship between architecture and music.
Allison Skowronski, BA, represented the
state of Minnesota in the Cherry Blos-

som Princess Program in Washington,
D.C. She is a legislative assistant for Min-
nesota congressman Martin Olav Sabo.
Rizwan Sunesara, BE, has joined Fuscoe
Engineering in San Diego as a design
engineer. Stephanie Trautwein, BMus,
has been awarded a fellowship in the
American Symphony Orchestra League
Orchestra Management Fellowship Pro-
gram, Class of 2007. Her host orchestra
assignments are with the North Carolina
Symphony, Los Angeles Chamber
Orchestra and Dallas Symphony Orches-
tra. Marion Westby, BE, left his job at
Ford Motor Co. in Detroit and moved to
Boston after being accepted into the
Harvard Business School.

’05Krystal Grant, BMus, is
pursuing a master’s
degree in music compo-
sition at the State Uni-

versity of New York, Stony Brook. She
was invited to present her honors Span-
ish paper from Vanderbilt, “Son Speaks:
Nicolas Guillen’s Motivos de Son and the
Music It Inspired,” at a graduate stu-
dents conference hosted by the universi-
ty. Albert Merkel Jr., BS, a second
lieutenant, has graduated from the U.S.
Army Ranger School at Fort Benning,
Ga. Zach Nadolski, BMus, is playing the
part of Gaston in the Beauty and the
Beast musical production at Walt Disney
World. Erika Lyn Olson, BMus, married
Ralph Blanco, BMus, March 11, 2006.
They live in Charleston, S.C., where she
is self-employed as a violin teacher and
he is self-employed as a piano teacher.
Alexandra van Beuren, BA, married
Kagan Coughlin on Sept. 18, 2005, in
Little Washington, Va. They live in
Washington, D.C. Vanderbilt alumnae in
attendance included Danielle
Throneberry, BA; Angeline Cione, BE;
Sarah Lillo, BS; and Megan Johnston,
BA’04. Holly N.Vick, MSN, married
Allen B. Myles on Oct. 1, 2005. They live
in West Lafayette, Ind.

’06Lisa Bryington, BMus,
has been awarded a fel-
lowship in the Ameri-
can Symphony

Orchestra League Orchestra Manage-
ment Fellowship Program, Class of
2007. Her host orchestra assignments
are with the Grand Rapids Symphony,
Spokane Symphony and Pittsburgh
Symphony Orchestra.

In Memoriam
Mary Louise Cheairs Hughes Schlater
Rose, BA’27, of Nashville, Dec. 27, 2005.
She was the oldest living member of
Christ Episcopal Church, the Centennial
Club, the Junior League of Nashville, and

the local alumni association of Kappa Al-
pha Theta. She is survived by four chil-
dren, including Thomas Weissinger
Schlater III, BA’52, LLB’55; Mary
Schlater Stumb, BA’57; and Louise Rose
Herbert, BS’67; 10 grandchildren, includ-
ing Susan Cheairs Stumb Jones, BS’89,
MEd’96; and 15 great-grandchildren.

Robert Bradley Ewin, BA’28, of Franklin,
Tenn., March 4, 2006. He is survived by
numerous nieces and nephews.

Grace Frierson Walker, A’28, of Nashville,
April 28, 2006. At Vanderbilt she was a
member of Alpha Omicron Pi sorority.
Survivors include two daughters, a son, 13
grandchildren and 20 great-grandchil-
dren.

Margaret Keller Douglas, BA’32, of At-
lanta, April 27, 2006. At Vanderbilt she
was a member of Delta Delta Delta sorori-
ty and Phi Beta Kappa. Following gradua-
tion she worked as a research assistant in
the departments of pediatrics and neuro-
surgery. She is survived by a daughter, a
grandson and a great-grandson.

Roberta Luckett Drane Wood Jones,
BA’32, of Nashville, May 21, 2006. At Van-
derbilt she was a member of Delta Delta
Delta sorority. Survivors include two sons,
four grandchildren and two great-grand-
children.

Olivia King Lowry, GN’32, of Columbia,
Tenn., April 13, 2006. She worked at Van-
derbilt Hospital after graduation and was
active with the Red Cross during World
War II. Survivors include two daughters,
five grandchildren, four great-grandchil-
dren and a sister.

Martha Elizabeth Roberts Meyer, BA’33,
MS’34, of Franklin, Ind., March 23, 2006.
As a Vanderbilt student she was a member
of Alpha Omicron Pi, Phi Beta Kappa and
Mortar Board. During her teaching career
she taught junior and senior high school
in Nashville; at Sweet Briar College and St.
Anne’s School for Girls in Virginia; at the
University of Tennessee in Knoxville; and
at Stockton Junior College in California.
Survivors include two sons and four
grandchildren.

Dorothy Lowe Willett Hopkins, BA’34, of
Nashville, March 1, 2006. As a Vanderbilt
student she was a member of Alpha Omi-
cron Pi sorority. She was a Red Cross vol-
unteer during World War II and a devot-
ed daughter, wife, mother and grand-
mother. Survivors include three children,
seven grandchildren and two great-
grandchildren.

Mildred Fite Woodward Rogge, BA’34, of
Audubon, Pa., Feb. 27, 2006. She was a
member of Phi Beta Kappa honorary fra-
ternity and Gamma Phi Beta social sorori-
ty. She was a psychological examiner, li-
censed by the state of North Carolina, and
is survived by her husband, two nephews
and a niece.

Esther M.Laursen Randolph, MA’36, of
Fulton, Mo., Jan. 8, 2006. She was the first
woman to teach at Westminster College
and taught speech at William Woods Col-
lege. She retired as an associate professor,
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Here’s one way to secure 
your future and ours.
The Vanderbilt 
Charitable Gift Annuity
When you establish a Vanderbilt Charitable Gift Annuity,
you’re giving yourself income for life—guaranteed. 
And you’ll also receive an income tax deduction.

Please contact Vanderbilt’s planned giving 
professionals at 615/343-3113 or 888/758-1999 
or by e-mail at plannedgiving@vanderbilt.edu. Let 
them tailor a Charitable Gift Annuity just for you.

www.vanderbilt.edu/alumni/plannedgiving

Benefits on a $10,000 Single-Life Charitable Gift Annuity

Age Annuity Rate Yearly Income Tax Deduction
65 6% $600 $4,042
70 6.5% $650 $4,353
75 7.1% $710 $4,749
80 8% $800 $5,147
85 9.5% $950 $5,440
90 11.3% $1,130 $5,859


